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Kia ora koutou,

Well here we are at the end of Term 1 already! It has been a really positive term, with

lots of exciting learning opportunities for our students and lots of fun events. I’ve

enjoyed meeting all of our students and families over the past 10 weeks, and I’ve really

enjoyed working with our great team here at Kahutara School.

Our topic this term was ‘Who am I? Ko Wai Ahau?’ and our big idea is that we are all

unique and view the world differently. We wanted our students to focus on

themselves, and learn the meaning of their name, places that are special to them and

their family, and to learn more about what kind of learners they are. As part of this

work, they created some pieces of writing and art, to celebrate and share who they

are.

Becky McGuinness is our Sports Coordinator and she has done a great job organising

school-wide sports as well as organising opportunities for us to attend South

Wairarapa sporting events. We had a big group of students represent our school at the

Featherston Cluster Swimming, followed by the South Wairarapa, and then 4 students

competing at the Wairarapa Swimming. I’d like to acknowledge and thank all of the

parents who were able to help and support this by transporting, timekeeping and

cheering our students on! Ngā mihi nui ki a koutou! We also attended the first Padder

Tennis Tournament at Martinborough School which was a new experience for our

students. Padder Tennis NZ and Wairarapa Bush Rugby Union came into school and ran

lessons for all classes which we thoroughly enjoyed. We were excited to run our school

swimming sports and also our first school tryathlon too, which were great

opportunities for students to work together, compete and have fun - and earn tokens

for their competition House!

Term 1 Highlights!

★ A special mihi whakatau to welcome our new staff, students and families to

Kahutara School

★ Our school Swimming Sports Day and our very own school Try-athlon

★ Room 3 starting an exciting project, Te Reo o te Wai, with Jane and Rod at the

Ruamāhanga Farm.

★ Connecting with our families and parent-teacher meetings

★ Ms Gould starting a school choir which performed at our school assembly

★ Students from Hub 2 teaching Mrs Te Whetu how to trap at the Wetlands!



Farewell to Brooke Sims

Brooke Sims’ last day will be tomorrow and she will then take maternity leave for the remainder of the year. Kimberley

Rowland has been appointed to teach in Room 5, and they have spent time working together as part of this transition

process. I know our students and families in Room 5, as well our wider school will miss Brooke while she is away, but we

are very excited for her and Matt as they start this next stage in their lives. All the very best Brooke - enjoy this precious

time with your wee one and we can’t wait to have you visit!

Kahutara Parent Citizen (KPC) Update

I’d like to acknowledge our KPC for the important work that they do for our school and the

Kahutara Hall. The KPC meets on the first Monday of each month, and they plan ways to help

raise money to support our students. The fundraiser they organised this term was the ‘Cookie

Time Orders’ and they successfully raised $632. Thank you to everyone in our school

community who supported this.

This term, the KPC has paid $5000 to the school to pay for the following things:

★ Online Reading Eggs subscriptions for all of our Year 1 - Year 4 students (worth $33

each)

★ Online Mathseeds subscriptions for all of our Year 1 - Year 4 students (worth $33 each)

★ Online Mathletics subscriptions for all of our Year 5-Year 8 students(worth $30 each)

★ An annual school subscription for the House of Science School Kits ($800)

The online subscriptions for Maths and Reading are great support programmes for our students. They

have a one year subscription to the programme, and they use this as part of their classroom work,

and they can also login to their account and use this from home. If your child does not have their

login details at home, you can contact their classroom teacher to ask for this. The House of Science

Kits are an amazing resource! A different kit is delivered to our school every fortnight and is packed

with hands-on experiments, science lessons, equipment and consumables. These photos show what

science at our school looks like and we are very appreciative of the KPC for funding this for our

students.



FINAL ASSEMBLY - AWARDS WORTH CELEBRATING

We had a lovely end of term assembly yesterday and enjoyed performances by our Singing Group and Hub 1.
Congratulations to Kate Polaschek, Sasha Blackwood, Rawiri Janes, Charlize Blackwood and Colton Nation who received
our special end of term awards. Well done to Wyatt who won the ‘Mrs Sims Baby Competition’ winning 264 mentos
lollies and to Charlize who won our very first Kahutara Cards (K-Cards) Draw.

Thank you all for a wonderful term and for the warm welcome I have received from our community. A special thank you

to our team here at Kahutara School, who have been an important support for me as I find my feet. I am very grateful for

the ongoing support of our Board of Trustees, and I would like to acknowledge our Presiding Member, Victoria Shaw, and

thank them for their work. I can see how invested our Board of Trustees is in our school and community. I wish you all a

safe and happy holiday break and enjoy your time together.

I look forward to welcoming our students back on Monday 29th April, for an exciting Term 2.

Ariana Te Whetu

Principal



CORRESPONDENCE



Thanks to their incredible generosity, Bernie Illston, the Rural Sales Manager in the Wairarapa for Fern,
delivered 3 brand new Chromebooks today, which are a gift to our school from the funds donated

above. The devices will be used in Room 3 - Thanks so much!
If you would like to join in, please call Fern and have a chat.

Find us at https://kahutara.school.nz/ or email office@kahutara.school.nz
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